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Minutes of Board Meeting held in the Post 16 Study Room,
at 5:30 pm on Monday 11th July 2016. 
	Part I Minutes


	Attendees
	Initial
	
	Attendees
	Initial
	

	Gina Stroud (Chair)
	GS
	Co-opted/Vice Chair
	Greg Evans
	GE
	Parent

	Kevin Bawn
	KB
	Principal
	Teresa Grieve
	TG
	Parent

	
	
	
	Ceri Johnson
	CJ
	Parent Governor

	Paul Colin
	PC
	Staff
	Dorothy Ruscoe
	DR
	Member Appointed

	Michael Davies (Elect)
	MD
	Co-Opted
	Lévon Stephan
	LSt
	Co-opted


	Apologies
	Initials
	
	
	Absent
	Initials
	
	
	

	Ben Brook
	BB
	Parent
	
	Crawford Winlove
	CW
	Member Appointed
	
	

	Mel Prance
	MP
	Staff Governor
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Simon Sanger-Anderson
	SS-A
	Chair/Parent
	
	
	
	
	
	


	In Attendance
	Initials
	
	
	In Attendance
	Initials
	
	

	Adrian Green
	AG
	SLT
	
	Jill Collins
	JC
	Clerk
	


Minutes
The Clerk had provided timely notice of the meeting and the meeting was quorate.
	Item Number
	
	Owner
	Date due

	15/16.22
	Declarations of Business Interests
None
	GS
	

	15/16.23
	Attendance and Apologies

Apologies were received from; Simon Sanger-Anderson; Ben Brook; Mel Prance.  Crawford Winlove was noted as absent.
Sharon Collins had resigned as Parent Governor.

Michael Davies as welcomed and appointed as a Co-opted Governor. It was agreed that Gina would be his Mentor.
KB will take MD on a ‘walk around’ the site and the Clerk will ensure that he receives a copy of the Job Description

	GS
KB/JC
	asap

	15/16.24
	Minutes of the last meeting, 21-3-16 - circulated
The Part I minutes of the meeting on 21st March 2016 were discussed. 
GS asked KB about the consultation processes related to staff redundancy KB noted that all processes were complete. Noted that a .1fte  P16 teaching post was subject to redundancy due to curriculum change.
The minutes were approved by the Board and signed by the Chair. 

Part II minutes were confirmed and signed at the end of the meeting (PC & AG not in attendance).
	GS
	

	15/16.25
	Matters arising
None
	GS

	

	15/16.26


	Governance Issues
Discussion of Links document- circulated.

Governors discussed the suitability of their links and whether they matched their strengths.

Governors expressed a need to link in terms of strategy.

The schedule is to be finalised and agreed at the first meeting of 2016/17.

Review of Meeting structure for 2015/16
KB asked Governors whether the meeting structure in 15/16 had worked well. Discussion followed on the workshops introduced this year resulting in fewer formal committee meetings. The consensus was that Governors liked the informal nature of workshops, though care needed to be taken to ensure that all recommendations are brought back to Committee or Board for ratification.

It was decided that the Clerk should attend workshops in future in her role as Facilitator/Advisor and to record outcomes requiring ratification.

Dates of meetings for 2016/17

The Clerk had produced a schedule of provisional dates.  These had yet to be confirmed.  They would be circulated once discussions had taken place with AG. 
Governors’ Self Evaluation
KB proposed that Governors should undertake a ‘Self Evaluation’ exercise at the first Workshop of 2016/17 which had been agreed by SS-A and the need for an action plan for next year. Discussion followed on the form it should take.  LSt suggested using the 10 steps to effective Governance as cited on the back of the Devon Governor magazine as a starting point for individuals. 
DR noted the need for evidence of it and the various tools available to help Governors achieve this. 

GE asked if there is a forum to connect with parents. Various forums were discussed. PTFA and attendance at Parents evenings.
The Clerk discussed the Governors section of the website and suggested that all Governors should update their blurb and send to the Clerk for uploading to the website.
	Clerk

Clerk
All Govs
	Asap

Sept 16
Workshop agenda
asap

	15/16.27


	SIP Report – circulated
KB asked for questions and comments.

GS noted good for benchmarking

TG raised a query on the Leadership and Management Section (p4) Data issues-
KB group data with more than 1 person JS says we need 1 person for headlines across board for main issues rather than as currently, spread across several staff.

LSt discussed the need to second guess what Inspectors want to talk about.  KB/PC discussed Governors’ need to stay engaged and update their knowledge about the school.
LSt noted the positive nature of the report.  Nothing negative.  GE stated that he would like to see something to push CVCC and show how to improve – aspiring to outstanding.

A summary of next steps to outstanding.  DR noted that it a summary is shown in the Leadership section but GE felt more detail is required.

KB felt that JS had provided an annual report.  If Governors wanted more he would feed that back to him.

GE is an external verification of KBs reports so is beneficial.

KB will feed Governor’s comments back to SIP.

Discussion followed whether it is time to on change the SIP.  Governors felt that the current SIP had the capacity to provide more. KB noted that the only requirement is to provide oversight of KB’s Appraisal.
GS suggested that we think about alternatives but in the mean-time ask JS to sharpen up the report to provide advice on how to get to ‘outstanding’.
Discussion followed on which schools have move from ‘Good’ to ‘Outstanding’.

KB noted that JS could be asked to attend a meeting with Governors if they wished. GE and GS will be meeting with JS to discuss KB’s appraisal.

It was decided to review the SIP provider at Easter next year.


	KB

KB


	Asap



	15/16.28
	Principal’s Report –
i) The Principal talked to his report which had been circulated.  Headings  were-

Introduction
Education is in flux.  Lots of uncertainty.
Thanks to Governors for support throughout the year.
Outcomes & Evaluation
Improvement Plan
Curriculum, Learning & Teaching 
Course 42 day for year 10 was very good. Parents had sent in unsolicited praise.
Extra-Curricular and Students
KB noted the items shown In the report which are all in the newsletter, but the list shows the tremendous things going on in school.

KB reported that he is to give up his responsibilities as head of DASH after 11 years which will free up time to spend in school.

Safeguarding

LA thorny issues.  Cuts in service providers.  Budgets shrinking. Other schools picking up adult mental health issues and not resourced to do this. Not a good situation.  DR – budget gone none knows what will happen.  It’s not a good picture.
6th Form
Leadership & Management 
Staff Issues 
KB reported on the turbulence this year. 27 persons have left with 20 replacements. Indicates how well we have done. The changes were listed.  Exams Officer interviews had taken place and Rebecca Dominy from St Peters appointed.  Skills Room will re-advertise as FTC is dependent on funding.

LSt noted the huge loss of KK. PC noted that CM is a very good appointment in replacement.

LSt noted the good appointment of AP as Head of Green School.

Industrial action affected 23 lessons with no child at risk.
Finance

Numbers are accurate as of a week ago. PC stated that year 9 have filled a lot of vacant places and the incoming year 7 number is at 155 at present.
Strategic Issues
Sue Clarke is stepping down which is a huge loss.
The Hearing Support Centre is under threat due to changes in funding. There is a huge amount of turnover in Head Teachers.
KB reported that he will be talking to the Regional Schools Commissioner regarding the situation for CVCC on MATs. LLC Primary Schools will meet each fortnight next year to work out a possible plan.
KB reported on the current scene regarding academies and the White Paper. If schools fall below their floor targets they will be moved to work with an academy sponsor. There is an 8% drop in funding coming and by 2020 all schools will be at least 20% worse off in funding.

LSt suggested that CVCC starts thinking about the business side to site/premises and the opportunity to use assets to generate income.

DR noted that the issues will affect all Schools.  ‘All in it together’.

GE asked if boys were impacting on results i.e. the demographic of increase in numbers of male births.  DR agreed and stated that all schools are affected DR offered to find statistic on this.
Collaboration
College Improvement Plan
KB reported that the full plan will be presented for formal approval in the autumn; the latest ‘work in progress’ document had been circulated. Discussion followed-
GS suggested another priority should be added if felt important– decreasing roll and greater effort required in recruitment.

KB to do with raising outcomes and standards which is a more strategic aim as part of a development plan.

PC stated that the drive was to reduce the number of priorities and focus on outcomes and performance all other items had been left in the planning areas.
GS noted the losses 18/19 and PC stated that it’s is known that savings will need to be made.

KB noted that the plan is written for teachers to adopt.

TG noted the need for a College Strategic Plan as well as a College Improvement Plan. Another workshop could look at the Strategic Plan with a high level of Governor involvement.

KB noted p6 which dealt with strategic issues.  National funding formula will impact but isn’t known.

GE should still have a CSP.

It was agreed that the title will be College Improvement Plan and the CSP will be discussed at the Autumn Workshop. The CIP should evolve from the CSP.
The CVCC Governors’ Mission Statement was discussed.
	KB
Clerk


	Sept 16

Workshop agenda



	15/16.29
	Budget Recommendation for approval – Circulated
GS asked for comments.
TG asked for clarification on pupil numbers.

The AWPU top line - what are the national funding figures. Numbers can’t be linked back and ESG drops. KB noted these are most likely figures ESG will taper down to zero but timescale isn’t known.
KB stated that the budget takes a pessimistic view on funding.
TG queries the figure on Split Sites and was this connected to the funding for the Sports Hall.

KB – possibly maintenance costs but would need to clarify with AH.

TG questioned the Apprentice Levy Allowance figure introduced for April 17.

Premises staff % rises were clarified.

TG figures which don’t add up. Looks as though a line had been missed out. KB would need to check.

TG Servicing contract and water charges increased – why? KB would need to check with AH.

ICT AV Hardware was 12k goes up to 53k. F&P Meeting notes clarified that replacements are necessary as no investment took place last year.  GS questioned why costs were also up in following years.  PC explained the hardware replacement programme.  AG questioned why costs jump.  PC stated that the planned investment programme was interrupted and runs over multiple years.  Laptops are required for a population of 80/90, plus 500 desktop machines. There is also the main network infrastructure for networking etc.

TG asked for clarification on her questions prior to approving.

TG agreed to sign the next year (2016/17) but not for following years which are dependent on reductions which seem not to be acceptable now.  
GS asked about the SORP risk raised at F&P .Bishop Fleming will need to clarify position on viability going forward. Last year we had a surplus and will again this year, but moving forward the deficits are getting larger.  We will need to budget more accurately. We don’t want to lose staff due to over cautious budgeting.  KB felt that wouldn’t be the case.

GS noted the 322k budget deficit in 2 years, it is known that it won’t come to that and stated that CVCC needs a management document which isn’t showing that level of loss.

PC noted the changeable funding situation.

TG noted that the budget is based on a ‘worse-case’ scenario.

GS commented that financial reporting shouldn’t show losses at that level. Forward planning needs to show that CVCC is viable going forward.
PC argued that the forecasting cannot be accurate as levels of funding are not known.

TG noted that staffing lines would normally be reduced to reduce the predicted deficit, should the funding not increase.

KB discussed the scenarios of raising or lowering budget lines.

GS Doc to show fiscal responsibility to explain.  Multi levels for budgeting on hold until information is known. Scenario planning.  

KB questioned the staffing levels required to operate this level of reporting.  Also he commented that this level of investigation of the report should have been done at F&P. At Committee level and not at Full Board. F&P should be sufficiently robust to interrogate the report such that it can be signed off at Full Board. AH will need a clear steer on what level of reporting Governors want AH to produce. Lengthy discussion followed on the method of reporting to F&P Committee. The need for a Finance Link since the resignation of the previous Link Person.
KB summed up to say that he would clarify the points under query and provide the answers via email to enable the 2016/17 budget to be signed off.

GS stated that the budget is approved in principle and with clarifications discussed will be signed off via email. GS congratulated everyone involved in doing a great job to achieve this outcome. 

Clerk’s note- Responses were received from the majority of Governors (copies on file) and the Budget was approved.


	
	

	15/16.30
	2017/18 Term Dates – schedule circulated
KB reported on the consultation process he had undertaken which had resulted in the schedule provided.

After discussion the proposal was approved. 

	
	

	15/16.31
	Report from Standing Committees:

C,L&T: 18-4-2016: 23-6-2016
Finance & Premises: 12-5-2016: 30-6-2016 
Audit Committee: 6-5-2016: 23-6-2016
Two Audit Committee Reports to the Governing Body (19th May 2016) had been circulated.2 action points were raised. 
1 An amendment to the Terms of Reference to remove all references to the LA and to refer to the Academies Financial Handbook had been made by the Clerk.  The Terms of Reference were adopted.

2 on payments are clearly approved and minuted. – Noted.

TG reported on changes to the Financial Handbook as-

      A responsible Officer is no longer required

Staff Governors cannot sit on Audit Committee

TG noted that this will need to be discussed at the first meeting of 2016/17.  Clerks note – this will be on 22nd September 2016.


	TG 
	22/9/2016



	15/16.32
	Governors’ Visits
DR C/J to History – verbal report was given.  Both reported that the History presentations were excellent.  Students were confident, well prepared and had done extensive research.  The students were a compliment to Heather Padden.  
PC noted that he would like to expand the model to allow more students to give these presentations in future.

DR reported that the Sports Day had been excellent.  Behaviour was excellent and the team working between students was really good.

The Shakespeare event was stunning and the quality excellent across the School.

TG reported that she had met with staff, Adrian Green; –Heads of Maths; PE; Spanish – discuss links and other responsibilities Report circulated.

	
	

	15/16.33
	Policies
SEN Policy was carried forward to September 2016


	
	

	15/16.34
	Items at the discretion of the Chair

	
	


The meeting ended at 8.30 pm.
Signed CHAIR:-
………………………………………………………………………
Approved as a true and accurate record of the Meeting on the 11th July 2016.
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